the interior

Produced by the Department of Community Affairs

June 17, 1975

CAMPUS NOTES

Joy Hargrove and Dr. Janet Robinson have been invited to deliver papers at the Tenth International Congress of Gerontology in Tel Aviv, Israel, June 22-27. The Congress is expected to attract 5,000 persons. The Board of Control, at its June meeting, approved the expenditure of \$2,000 from its unclassified designated gifts fund for the purpose of helping the two meet their travel expenses.

Russel Kwaiser and Napoleon Lewis, security guards for campus, attended the Crisis Intervention Training Seminar sponsored by the Criminal Justice Department. The seminar, designed for police personnel throughout the state, is funded through a Law Enforcement Administration Program (LEAP) grant.

The seminar was designed to help police better understand and resolve crisis situations involving family disturbances, neighborhood problems, labor disputes, ethnic and minority group problems, mentally ill persons, suicidal persons, and street tensions. Erik Beckman, project director, said the crisis call is the most potentially hazardous situation that police face.

John Broadfoot has been appointed chairman of the Regional Directors for Saginaw Area Graduate Education (SAGE). Other members are: Dr. Marjory Jacobson, CMU; Dr. Hugo Siehr, MSU; and John Benjamin, U of M. The group meets bi-weekly to explore and coordinate long-range planning of off-campus credit and non-credit programs in the 13-county area served. They are periodically joined in their planning meetings by the Deans of Continuing Education from CMU, MSU, and U of M.

Female employees on campus may attend the "Women in Management" seminar sponsored by the Chrysallis Center this Saturday for \$2 to cover the cost of the luncheon. Contact the Chrysallis Center, ext. 385, for more information.

Dr. William Smith's article "American Indian Literature" has been selected for reprinting by the University of Utah, and will become part of the course material for its new education course, "Innovations in Secondary Language Arts." The article describes and evaluates 22 books in the field of American Indian literature.

In conjunction with the Polish Festival held on campus last month, Richard Wenek was presented a resolution by the Bay County Board of Commissioners stating the Commissioners' high esteem for the Polish constituency in Bay county and their wishes for a successful festival.

The Board of Control approved the expenditure of \$1500 to be combined with \$3000 of Student Government monies to fund a lecture series on campus this fall.

PERSONNEL NOTICES

The college is seeking faculty members to do academic advising during the months of July and August, with the number of hours to be determined. An honorarium of \$5 per hour has been established. Interested persons should contact the Personnel Office, ext. 266, as soon as possible. SVSC is an Equal Opportunity Employer.

* * * * *